LINCOLN POND ASSOCIATION 

Minutes of June 17, 2006 Meeting
The meeting was called to order by Doug Spilling at 3:07 pm.  Doug and April Spilling, co-presidents, conducted the meeting.

Introduction of Officers 
Co – Presidents - April and Doug Spilling, spilling@wildblue.net 
Secretary - Deborah Maxwell

Treasurer - Kevin O’Day

Directors - Gary Mitchell, Wayne Johnson, Jim Madelone, and Jim Manell
Minutes: A motion was made to accept the September 24, 2005 minutes; no objections, and so the minutes were accepted.
Treasurer’s Report – A treasurer’s report will be given in August.  The former and current treasurers are in the process of making the transition from one to the other.

LAKE CONDITIONS 
·  Milfoil Status: Anita Deming gave a detailed overview of the work to date to control the milfoil in the pond.  The work started in 1990 when she and Robin Ulmer (BRASS) mapped the milfoil in the lake.  After discussion of many alternatives, Anita wrote a successful grant for the Association to use aquatic moths to control the milfoil.  While there have been some signs of the smaller, dispersed beds shrinking, the moths themselves have not established in the pond from year to year in large numbers.  A fall release of dormant moths gave the most promising results. A hole in that milfoil patch was clearly evident and a study of the biomass at that release point compared to one a distance away showed 50% weight reduction in bio mass at the release area.  Anita suggested a possible explanation for the better success of the fall release was that the moth caterpillars were hidden in the mud and then got into the stems at a much lower point in the spring making them less vulnerable to being eaten by pan fish.  Go to http://lincolnpond.org/  and choose “Reports and Studies” for more detailed information.

· Anita addressed other alternatives for dealing with milfoil, including:  

· Mowing – Very expensive. Machine costs $150,000 and labor would be around $20,000.  Additionally, tree stump areas would be a problem; mowing would spread it and would damage other weeds in areas mowed.

· Sonar – Problems include high cost, possible decrease in effectiveness if rains dilute concentration, camps that get water from the lake, and getting a permit would be unlikely.
· Draw Down – DEC says lake not yet bad enough.  Problems include possible damage to fish and it plant life.


· Suggestions for Individual Residents in Dealing with Milfoil
· Hand pulling of weeds. Make sure you get the roots and remove the pulled weeds from the lake.  Anita has a general permit for the lake, contact her at ald6@cornell.edu, work 873-2178, or home 962-4810, to get a copy of the permit.
· Clean boat propellers.

· Put down a mat (geo-textile fabric), around your dock and/or swimming area.  The permit from the Park Agency is easy to get.  The fabric lasts about 5 years, and costs about $300.  The fabric is used on roads for “mushy “areas.

· Let fish get a few inches larger than the minimum legal size, or catch and release (they will eat more pan fish, thus fewer pan fish to eat the moths).

· Water Testing
Jim Manell, who has done this for years for the Association, is moving, so people are needed to take over.  He is transferring the all testing materials to the Spillings. 

· Water Level – Wayne Johnson, our “Dam Guy,” gave a report
· The original agreement between DEC and the Association was to begin lowering the lake the day after labor Day and get it down to 30 inches below the spillway.  DEC at Crown Point changed it to a 24 inch drawdown since some people continuously pipe water from the lake.  They will wait two weeks after Labor Day to start the drawdown.  Wayne sent in the new agreement and is waiting for it to go through.  Also, a survey assessing the condition of the dam for DEC is underway.  

· The gate is currently open ½ way although it doesn’t do any good as the water is mostly going over the spillway.  The effectiveness of the open pipe is limited when water is high, as the pipe is only 2 ½ to 3 feet in diameter.  

· Discussion.  Ted Konis shared a report and pictures of the damage done to his camp and docks from the high water.  Others also reported damage to docks. 

ROAD REPORTS

· Lower Pond Way – Thank you to Wayne for all his work.  Waiting for a tractor to get material in. To date, 22 of 35 camps on the road have contributed to the fund.

· Twin Brooks – In great shape too.  Camps contributed 1950, spent 2450.  Need to keep people contributing.  So far 13 of 29 camps have done so.  Thanks especially to Pat Ellsworth and Ted Konis for work done.

· Frances Meyers Way – The road is fine.


TAXES – Are lake properties unfairly targeted for increases?
Doug Spilling made a presentation, assisted by information collected by Linda Ellsworth who is now on the grievance board.  The power point presentation is posted on the website.  Here are the highlights:
· One Assessor – The NYS Consolidation Incentive Aid program encourages efficiency in the administration of the real property tax by, among other things, employing a single assessor. This may be problematic.
· Inconsistent Assessments – Waterfront assessments were dramatically increased for 50 feet (doubled); sizably increased for 100 and 150 feet, and no increased for 200+ feet.  Discrepancies also exist between square foot assessments for older and new houses. 

· Rising Property Values, Taxes Go Up – Values of properties around the lake are increasing and so are the taxes.  No news to anyone, but are they being raised fairly? 

· Equalization Discrimination – This is the key area for discussion and research.  Are the taxes being raised fairly or are lakefront properties being targeted? In 2005, the average increase in Lincoln Pond assessments was 36%.  In 2006, E-town assessments increased 21% on average and Lincoln Pond assessments increased 54% on average.  Also, in E-town, when a house assessment is raised due to a sale, the houses around are not reassessed; on the lake, a sale tends to trigger general reassessment.  
More detailed information and charts regarding taxes are posted on the website, 
http://www.lincolnpond.org, under the “June 17th Meeting Presentation.”  

Linda Ellsworth is preparing a document with assessments for all Lincoln Pond Properties over the last three years.  It will also be posted when completed.
All present expressed concern about the tremendous increase in property taxes.  We need to speak up locally to address tax fairness and statewide to encourage alternatives to the current reliance on property tax.

Fishing Report – The fishing has never been better!!!

Dues – Dues remain $10.  Pay at the August meeting or use the stub below to mail them in.
Those present thanked Doug and April for the great work they are doing for the association.
The meeting adjourned at 5:10.
***UPCOMING EVENTS AND MEETINGS – SAVE THE DATES***
· August 19th – Association Meeting, 3:00 p.m., E-town Hall  – Discuss and vote on issues being researched from the June meeting as well as any new business.
· August 26 – Road Clean-Up -  Meet at 9:30 at Lower Pond Way by the causeway
Pot Luck – Details will be announced at the August Meeting and posted on the website.
Many thanks to Arlene Hutchins for mailing out these minutes and for doing last year’s mailing also.  We are sending them by e-mail if we have your address, and if not we are sending them by “snail mail”.  

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Proposal:  If the association is interested, Anita will write a grant to cover the cost of a major release of the aquatic moths: 150,000 moths.  The goal would be a sustainable population, i.e. “more moths than the fish want to eat.”  She would need the Association’s help with the following:


Letter of support


Talk to, and explain to pond residents that this is not a moth that eats clothing or land vegetation - it is an aquatic moth.


Support at public hearing


Vote at August Meeting





Needed - person or persons to go out every 2 weeks from early spring to late fall to collect data; contact April and Doug if interested in helping.





Proposal:  Committee to look at possible solutions to water level problems especially in the spring when rain is unpredictably heavy. Suggestions to investigate included:


Faster response to changing water levels 


Bigger drawdown 


Dredge under the causeway.  


Wayne Johnson will head up the committee.  If interested, contact him at wjohnson@localnet.com.


Vote on proposals at August meeting.   





Proposal for Discussion:  Should road funds be equalized throughout the Association rather than each individual road?  What role should the association take in encouraging or collecting donations?  Wayne Johnson and Pat Ellsworth are point people for this.





PROPOSAL – More data needs to be collected and a decision made at the August meeting about pursuing legal action regarding tax discrimination against lake property owners.  





Lincoln Pond Association Dues - $ 10.00 - Please enclose with your dues.


Name _____________________________________________________


Address____________________________________________________


E-Mail_____________________________________________________





Make checks payable to:  Lincoln Pond Association


Mail to the treasurer:  Kevin O’Day, 1621 Capitol Trail, Newark, DE 19711











